PTO MEETING -   APRIL 11, 2007

The meeting  was called to order by Mindy Martin, President.  

Also present were Christine Goddard, Kathy Howard, Kristi Cordle,

Susan Bender, Amy O’Dell, Kay Sykes, Michelle Tackett, Lana Hauth,

Tara Byrd, Jill Willams, and Linnie Coriell.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and corrected.

Under the President’s Report, Mindy encouraged everyone to keep communication

Open between committee members, especially during this upcoming busy time

Of year. She also updated us on the sign and the contact with SOMC since last meeting.

Amy said she had e-mailed Elizabeth Blevins regarding the sign, but had no response.

She mentioned that SOMC offers a $20,000 grant for wellness and community health

And perhaps they cannot give any more funds to a school while that is available.  

Kristi Cordle said she will contact Sharon Carver and check the status of our request with

Her.

The Treasurer’s Report was presented. Also mentioned were the expected upcoming costs to be paid before the end of the school year including Teacher Appreciation Gifts,

The ink for Primary Library printer, Perfect Attendance Trophies, Savings Bonds for 

Geography  Bee and Science Fair winners, the final AR Store, the final incentive shopping for the year and the Field Trips.

The following committees reported:

Box Tops /UPC  :  We are waiting on a check from our drive in February. We will

Collect everything before school is out and send all in before last day of school so

The box tops will not expire before start of school in fall.

AR Store :  The dates have not been scheduled yet. 

Fundraising: Frankenmuth is scheduled for the Fall.

It was mentioned that a report of our planned activities for next school year will need to be presented to he School Board in the next couple of months.

Under Old Business, The digital cameras have been purchased are are ready to 

Use. There has been some misunderstanding about the cameras being used only one per

Grade level at a time and the cameras must be checked out by a teacher from Mrs Haney.

Reading Week plans are under way and Kay Sykes presented some estimated costs

For items needed for that week.  She said the inflatables will be around $290, $60 for

Costume for the ringleader, and other items totaling around $550.  A vote was taken and the amount of $550 was approved to be given by PTO for Reading Week activities.

The food is being donated by Elaine Gannon’s family, the Raders, and will consist of popcorn, sno cones and cotton candy.  Mark Wood will perform, paid out of Mr Allen’s Principal Fund. Performers from Cirque De Art were contacted. 

Discussion about improvement of the courtyard area was held.  Christine is checking into

The cost of umbrellas for the 4 existing tables and possible a longer  picnic table.

Teacher/Staff Appreciation week is May 7-11. Mindy will need help distributing the 

Gifts .  She also discussed having a drawing once a day for a gift bag of Spirit Store 

Items.  

New Business – Fourth Grade teacher has requested PTO purchase science models for use next  year . They are inflatable models with parts to teach about insects, weather, ocean life and planets. The cost would be $153.80

A special meeting will be held on April 23rd to review and revise the draft of the proposed by- laws . 

Discussion was held about having the election of officers of the PTO Executive Board

In May , instead of our usual fall election. 

Kindergarten registration is coming up and we will try to have representatives present to sell Spirit Store items and have informational hand outs about PTO to pass out.

The next meeting is scheduled for May 2nd, 2007 at 3:30.

Minutes compiled by Kathy Howard, Secretary.

